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pril 8th

Principal's speech at the school assembly

Good morning everyone.

The 2025 school year has finally begun.

What I hope for all of you who have been promoted to the second and third grades is to "grow
at your own pace" this year. Don't compare yourself too much to others, and take even one
step further than you were yesterday. These small accumulations will make a big difference a

year later.

Now, many people in the world think that studying is a part of life. However, people who are
active in society find their life in studying. It's not just school work, but everything around us,

including books, people, the local community, and nature, is material for study.

Recently, with the evolution of generative Al, the number of convenient tools has increased,
and the means of obtaining information are changing, so the "ability to think for yourself" and
"ability to discern correct information" have become more important. I hope that you will

carefully cultivate these abilities during your school life at Mukawa High School.
At Mukawa High School, there are many friends and teachers who will support you in your
challenges. When you are in trouble, don't keep it to yourself, but please reach out to those

around you.

With that, I would like to conclude my speech by sincerely hoping that fiscal year 2025 will be

a fruitful year for all of you.

Thank you very much.



